A Proposal to Limit the AP Credit for Courses in the GEC Requirements for the Bachelor of Arts Degree

Proposal: Students who enter the university with sufficient AP credit for courses in the skills and breadth areas to fulfill their GEC requirements for the Bachelor of Arts degree in any of those areas must take at least one course in each of the skills and breadth areas at The Ohio State University.  Students who enter the university with AP credit that partially fulfills their GEC requirements in the skills and breadth areas must take the courses necessary to complete those requirements.

Rationale: The purpose of the requirements in the GEC is to develop a minimum level of skills in certain areas and to expose the students to a broad intellectual range of thought consistent with the concept of a liberal arts education.  If there is no limit on the use of AP credit for courses in these areas, then a student could conceivably satisfy those GEC requirements without taking any of those courses at the university.  This possibility seems inconsistent with the concept of a liberal arts university education.  The proposed restriction on the use of AP credit is modest and it would ensure that the students choose an undergraduate curriculum that is consistent with the philosophy of a liberal arts education.

Implementation: Entering students in consultation with an adviser will choose which AP courses they wish to count toward their GEC requirements.  Students with sufficient AP credit to fulfill the GEC requirements in any of the skills or breadth areas will be advised that they must take one course in those areas at The Ohio State University.  Students should be strongly encouraged to consider higher level courses for their GEC requirements in areas where they have surplus AP credit.  If students have credit for additional AP courses in any breadth area that they are unable to apply to that particular area, they may use them as their student-choice courses.  Any AP credit not applied to the GEC skills, breadth or student-choice requirements may be applied as elective credit and counted toward the minimum hours needed for graduation.

Goal: To enhance the students’ undergraduate experience through the exposure to a broad range of intellectual experiences.  

Why is the restriction just one course in each of the skills and breadth areas?
The decision to require one course in each of the skills and breadth areas reflects a desire to ensure that a portion of the students’ liberal arts experience is included in their undergraduate curriculum.  The choice of one course in each skills and breadth areas is an attempt to balance to goal of a liberal arts university education with the goal of encouraging students to challenge themselves prior to entry to the university.  We want students to be as prepared as possible when they enter the university and AP credit is one way to encourage their preparation.  We also want the students to encounter a broad spectrum of ideas and pursuits at the university.  The relatively modest requirement that students with AP credit take at least one course in each of the skills and breadth areas is an attempt to achieve both of those aims.

Summary of Proposed Requirements for Students Entering the University with Sufficient AP Credit to Fulfill the GEC Requirements in a Skills or Breadth Area

1.  Writing and Related Skills
     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

2.  Quantitative and Logical Skills
     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

3.  Foreign Language

     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

4.  Natural Science

     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

5.  Social Science

     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

6.  Arts and Humanities

     Students must take at least one course at The Ohio State University.

